
Minutes of the Twice as Nice Committee meeting held Monday, January 21, 2019 at TBCS.  

 

Present – John VandenBroeke, Bill Bus, Courtney Henny, Jenny Mol, Deanine Bakker. 

Regrets – John Schelhaas, Dini Makkinga 

Absent – Arend Janssens, Hank Tempelman 

 

Bill Bus opens the meeting with prayer. 

 

Agenda adopted. 

 

Minutes of the November 2018 meeting accepted. 

 

Financial Report accepted as presented. Donation to TBCS  - $16500 and $3500, $5000 to reserve 

account. 

 

Manager reports of November and December reviewed. 

 

Staffing/Volunteers – discussed constant need for volunteers at TAN, especially for working in the store. 

Courtney will connect with the TBCS moms to discuss strategies for involving families from TBCS. 

 

General Matters – 

 

Discussed concerns re: large amounts of cash visible in the till, will discuss with Ken when he returns 

from vacation. For now, Jenny will connect with Lynda and Rose and suggest manager in charge monitor 

cash and remove cash to safe place during the day. 

 

Discussed making sure all volunteers know there is an emergency button at the till. Jenny will discuss 

with Lynda and Rose. 

 

Is there still a TAN key at the Holland Bakery – added note, Jenny checked, there is an old key at the 

bakery, not the new coded key. Will discuss with Ken. 

 

Marian reports Lynda doesn’t feel safe leaving the store at the end of her shift if she is alone. Perhaps 

one of the afternoon volunteers can stay till Lynda leaves after counting cash.  

 

Jenny is filling out application for student employment through the government programming available. 

 

Next meeting tentatively set for February 11, 8pm, TBCS. 


